
Sylvan Lake Road Pedestrian Improvements Project 
Construction Update - Week of 5-12-2025  

 

Eagle, CO – Gould Construction Inc continues to construct proposed improvements along the north 
side of Sylvan Lake Road between Capitol Street and Eagle Ranch Road.  

Planned construction activity for the week of 5-12-2025 includes: 

• Setting formwork and pouring new concrete curb and gutter at Macdonald Street 
Intersection  

• Setting formwork and pouring new concrete curb ramps at Capitol and Macdonald Streets 
• Demolition, subgrade preparation and fine grading to accommodate curb extensions and 

new sidewalk at Eagle Ranch Road  
• Two-way traffic will remain shifted to the south to accommodate the north side work 
• At least one of the Sylvan Lake Road pedestrian crossings at Eagle Ranch Road will remain 

open at all times  

Additional information regarding the Project can be found on the Town of Eagle website at: Sylvan 
Lake Road Pedestrian Improvements Project | Town of Eagle, CO - Official Website .   Please contact 
Jim Horsley with the Town of Eagle Engineering Department at jim.horsley@townofeagle.org or 970-
404-9707 with questions regarding this work. 
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